NASASP – GSA – DLA CONFERENCE CALL MINUTES

June 17 , 2015

Attendees:

GSA – Mark Brandtley, Dave Robbins, Bill Kemp, Lori Mars
DLA – Rose Estreda, Tina Aldrich, Sherry Low, Sheila Everest, Carol Fix, Dave Neill
NASASP – Scott Pepperman, South Dakota, Louisiana, Michigan, Alabama, Georgia, Alabama, Minnesota, Randy Main, Marilyn Trachsel, Washington, Kentucky, New York, Wisconsin, California, Oregon, Texas, Arkansas, Oklahoma, South Carolina, Missouri, North Dakota, Mississippi, New Mexico

Mark started the call and turned it over to DLA. 

DLA – Dave Neill reminded the SASPs that when you are allocated property you need to give the site a minimum of two days before scheduling pick up, the system needs time to update. Also it the SASPs submit a question to GSA then leave your email address to provide information.

Oklahoma: Problems in Texarkana. We give them two days before pick up and we are getting property not allocated put on the truck. Then items put on were being taken off and then need to reloaded, why the delay? Pick up was scheduled the prior week. This has occurred multiple times.

DLA: Rose asked for specific information and she will look into the issue. 

Mississippi: Also having problems with Texarkana

DLA: Send the information to Dave Neill, he will get it to Rose

LA: Texarkana is overloaded, they need help, confirmed with Alabama.

 DLA:Get the information to Dave Neill.

Arkansas: Question on expedited screening, how is this working and why are we seeing the same items every time at certain locations, over and over. 

DLA: Items are given to GSA for review and if approved they are EP for 6 months. It can also be reviewed. Dave Neill will check with the east coast and see what the problem may be at Letterkenny. He will let Steve Ekin and Mike Harris know what is happening.

New York: I can confirm that information especially with freight liners, highly desirable. 

DLA: Dave Neill confirmed that the site should not be expediting unless approved and they should know what the DTID is.

Arkansas: Another problem with Texarkana, one hour screening times.

DLA: This should not be happening.

Alabama; What is Battle Creek's opinion on the D-2 process, how is it working?

DLA: Some are struggling, but some are working well, some are adapting, some are not.

LA: On Red River, what is going on with the road graders going through Exchange Sale, why are they not going through donation.

GSA: They are processing them under the exchange sale authority and TACOM has decided that they need to be replaced and the item manager has decided that they will use the authority. 

LA: Any branch of DOD can make the decision on their own and determine to sell through Exchange Sale, nothing GSA can do?

GA: But the equipment is tax payer property, it bypasses the appropriation process.

Kentucky: It this continues, then the program will be destroyed. We need to to change this situation.

NASASP: There used to be a time when GSA would ask the SASPs if items requested for exchange sales were needed by the donation problem.

GSA: This was and is only for items that are being requested as waivable. TACOM advises that 700 pieces over the next year will be exchange sold. Mostly heavy equipment and construction vehicles.

GA: Doesn't this hurt the DLA program?

DLA: Not really, it is part of the program. 

GSA: Concerning the recent Presidential EO report that has come out – the report is finalized and although it addresses law enforcement GSA counsel has advised that all groups served by GSA, including donation will be affected, such as specialized fire arms, also aircraft and tactical vehicles, like humvees. This will require new documentation from the donee, also new conditional transfer documents too. Dave hopes to have everything finalized by the NASASP meeting in August. 

OK: What happens to items that were donated that will have to be turned in?

GSA: Items that need to be turned it, controlled items, should be turned in to DLADS. The static display items may also need to be returned. Items such as tracked armored vehicles must be returned and not released to the public. The only other item recently donated is grenade launchers, and the donees will be asked to return them. GSA needs to determine physical custody on these items.

Kentucky: Question on LESO property. We are seeing local law enforcement get DOD property and using it for everything under the sun, the SASP is not acquiring heavy equipment because the local communities are acquiring it through the LESO.

GSA: There should be a POC for each state that is in charge, start complaints there.

DLA: If you see something wrong send it to DLADS and they will review the use. Give them the name of the agency, use etc.

Arkansas: Property being allocated and not in location, seeing a big increase in this problem. Have allocation in hand but DLADS says the do not have anything in the system.

GSA: We need to research each item and make sure the item is not getting stuck or mixed up in the system.

Arkansas: Got the okay to pick up but got there and no item was there. This is a problem with cost of trucks and time.

GA: It seems like the system is not matching up, and it needs to do so. 

DLA: We are trying to speed up the system to get the information back to the depot, no real way to do so yet. 

GA: We may have an example from Warner-Robbins too. Also follow up to a previous problem on the site storage not being populated online. 

GSA: It may have to be added to the actual GSA batch in order to be resolved. Both DLA and GSA will double check. 

OK: Where are with the number and accuracy of photos right now? 

DLA: We were at 56% as of the end of May. DLA did contact the sites about using representative photos and not doing it. DLA is sending out a monthly report about required photos on the system. 

Ore: Is any other state having problems getting reimbursement from sales from GSA?

GSA: We are working on this problem, the Finance folks are working on getting caught up by mid-July.

OK: Possible to annotate on the check which check is for which sale?

GSA: Working on it, but it may not be one for one. GSA is supposed to be showing calculations for check by check for sales so states can figure out where the balances actually came from. It also causes a problem for GSA.

SD: If we are not getting lot numbers who do we ask for the information?

GSA: The GSA Regional Office which can contact the GSA Financial Office.

Ok: We are having a problem with getting checks from GSA and having them go to another state agency, do other states have this problem?

GSA: GSA finance says that the checks were sent for the Oregon concern, but it is a problem.

Arkansas: Problem with getting onto AMPS, cannot get into different roles. Contacting the Help Desk, but they do not get back to me. 

DLA: Call Carol Fix for assistance.

NASASP: Any restrictions for property that the Working Group came up with?

GSA: No nothing that we are currently donating the items.

NASASP: B and Q demil policy, where are we at with the reversal or revision?

DLA: On the radar but nothing yet.

NASASP: The Real ID Program, what is going on?

GSA: Real ID Act of 2005, Google Real ID FAQ to find out more information.

LA: Will the driver's transportation card still work?

Arkansas: No, probably not, they continue to change routinely.

Randy: There is a link to find for acceptable identifications.

Randy: A question about searching for OCONUS property, trouble finding RTD dates and information. 

DLA: Will take a look at the system for this specific problem. You go into a DOD search, RTD2 and find the property, but not under an RTD search. They will get back to Randy .

OK: Does GSA have any paperwork for turn ins of controlled property right now?

GSA: We do, send to the Region and also Fort Worth?

GSA: Lori Mars from Region 10 will be moving to same job in Fort Worth, Texas.

Randy Main: Thanks to DLA for the recent trip in Europe for the support and hospitality.

Next call is in September, 2015.

  Call ended at 12:45  pm, EST.

